Alouette PAC Meeting

Thursday, February 15th, 2018
Meeting began 6:34pm

Introductions
Melanie Roth

Jasmin Schuss

Tiziana Sultano

Lorraine Sander
Talia Braun

Christine Carrol

Julie Clarke

Roberta Cassol

Andria Lunsted

Karen Robins

Shannon Seitz

Jinous Goezen

Adoption of Agenda

1st  Karen Robins 
  2nd  Andria Lunsted
Adoption of Minutes from October 19th, 2017
Minutes are Approved
Reports

Principal Mrs. Roth
· The 12 Days of Giving was a huge success.  We were able to purchase gift cards for some of our families at Alouette that needed extra support at Christmas.  Food was given to the foodbank, and clothing, games, socks, etc. was sent to the hamper society.   This year, we decided to collect the food items at the end of the 12 Days of Giving, and that seemed to work.  It allowed the hamper society enough time to sort the items for the families registered for the program. 
· In January, we started our ADST programs with our 4/5 classes. Every Wednesday they participate in either cooking, textiles, drumming, or play, with a focus on leadership. Each rotation runs for 3 weeks. 
· Our Kindness Counts day is February 28th.  We are trying to change the focus from bullying and instead use proactive strategies and have students use their WITS. 

· Primary students had a safety assemble with our RCMP liaison. Focus on building community and knowing that the RCMP are a part of our community.  Teachers are working with students on how to practice safety in their day to day life. 
· We have 19 new students interested in Wheelhouse and Cyber School.  We are likely going to be growing another division next year.  We have 39 new kindergarten students registered for next year, and we have 67 grade 7’s leaving. 
Treasurer

Gaming account:  $13,017.19
Operating Account:  $20,385.13
· We still are waiting for invoices to be submitted.
· DPAC recommends 10% of gaming account money be used for the emergency pods. 
· $5000 still needs to go towards our technology goal. $2000 for new Ukuleles will come from our gaming account. 

Fundraising 
· We are rolling out our next fundraising events this month, and will lower the individual fundraisers we put on from now until May, as we will be hosting our Carnival, May 11th, which will require a lot of our resources.  

· We had great success with our Fall fundraisers!  We had record numbers for our Art Cards, and Poinsettias. Thank you to Karen for running our Apple fundraiser and our Paint Nite. 

· Coming up we have our Cotton Candy day in connection with Kindness Counts, and our Family movie night where we will be screening COCO for everyone. 

· In April, we will be running our Spring Flower Campaign and pick up will be just in time for Mother’s Day. 

· Domino’s is currently redesigning their fundraising cards and they won’t be ready until the spring. 
Hot Lunch
· We have a Subway hot lunch coming up before the Spring Break. 
· There was a discussion about doing a weekly Hot Lunch program.  The Hot Lunch team would be open to the idea, as long as we have people willing to participate.  Each Hot Lunch day also requires a team of volunteers. 
DPAC

· Last meeting talked about meeting zones in case of an emergency.  Reminder needs to go out to have our parents fill out the emergency release forms and bring them in. 
· Large focus of the meeting was about the Grade 8 registration. 

· Next meeting will address PAC gaming spending. 

Old Business
· Family night will be our COCO movie night.  No other stand-alone family nights will be planned for the remainder of the year because of our Carnival in May.  
New Business
· We have received two quotes for the rubber flooring for the main playground in the courtyard.  Each quote came in at $100,000+.
· The new public park being built on the back field, will have some accessible pieces, however, the flooring will be woodchips, making it inaccessible to some. 

· Contractor gave ideas of placing accessible boards around the playground, such as music pieces, tic tac toe, etc. 

· PAC and Alouette will be applying for as many grants as possible to cover costs, then make a decision with parent and OT feedback. Alex our school OT will help us to know what grants to apply for. 

· WISH LIST: Library is getting updated and are looking at getting specialty tables that can be moved around to create different working groups.

· Wobble Stools are a continuous item on school wish list. 

· Value Village Clothing Fundraiser.  The School will be paid a set amount of money for each garbage bag of used clothing.  The bags must be of a certain size. This would need to be done with drop off and pick up on the same day, as our school is unable to store the items.  Other schools have used a parent’s house for drop off and pick up. 

· Carnival is May 11th from 4:30-8:30pm. We will be renting our carnival games from Laityview. We will be doing a cake walk, gift basket raffle, photo booth (sponsored), dunk tank. Lorraine will apply for the all gaming licenses as needed. 
· Mrs. Roth will speak to Meriden Meats about donating the hot dogs. We have asked our local Fire Station if they can supply a firetruck and manage the BBQ for the event. 
· Alouette Parent, Christine Carroll presented a list of questions regarding safety protocols for Alouette Elementary.   Mrs. Roth was able to answer most of the questions for the PAC, due to time restraints at the meeting, the remaining questions were referred to Assistant Superintendent Harry Dhiillon with whom, Mrs. Carroll has an upcoming meeting with.  
·   Voting on a Conflict Resolution presentation to the classes in the Spring, at a cost of $750 

Andria put forward the motion to accept the proposed presentation

All in Favour

Unanimous

Any Opposed
None

Purchase approved.
· Andria, has agreed to take on totaling all of our Save-On-Foods receipts.  
Next Meeting: April 3rd, 9:00am 2018 
Adjourned: 7:51pm 
